
From: Lucie Garand  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 3:30 PM 
To: William Lippert; Anne Donahue 
 
Subject: Amendment to new language on S.7 [ 
 

Dear Reps. Lippert and Donahue, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review the new amendment to S.7. I have reviewed 
this with OneCare and they would like to amend the language as follows:  

1            Sec. 2. REPORT; EVALUATION OF SOCIAL SERVICE INTEGRATION 

2                        WITH ACCOUNTABLE CARE ORGANIZATIONS 

3                On or before December 1, 2019, the Green Mountain Care Board shall  

4            submit a report to the House Committees on Health Care and on Human  

5            Services and to the Senate Committee on Health and Welfare evaluating the  

6            manner and degree to which social services, including services provided by the 

7            parent-child center network, designated and specialized service agencies, and 

8            home health and hospice agencies are integrated into accountable care  

9            organizations (ACOs) certified pursuant to 18 V.S.A. § 9382. In preparing  

10             the report, the Board shall consult with individuals receiving social  

11             services and family members of individuals receiving social services, to the  

12             extent permitted under state and federal privacy laws for the protection of  

13             personal information. The evaluation shall address:  
 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this clarification.  
 
Lucie 
 

 Lucie L. Garand | Senior Government Relations Specialist 
Downs Rachlin Martin PLLC  
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